RESOLUTION NO. 06-13-2017:1
FINDINGS OF FACT AND CONCLUSIONS OF LAW OF THE
CITY OF CAPE MAY PLANNING BOARD
WHEREAS, Cape May City is a bicycle and pedestrian friendly community,

WHEREAS, the development of a Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan is an essential component of
building healthy communities that support active living,

WHEREAS, bicycling and walking are viable forms of transportation, especially important
for people who rely on transit and lack access to automobiles, including children and the elderly,

WHEREAS, a well thought out and executed Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan will ensure that
all member of the community have the choice to safely bicycle and walk to work, te school, to
shopping, and to other destinations as an integrated part of the transportation system,

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Cape May has adopted a resolution requesting
that the State of New Jersey fund a Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan for the community,

WHEREAS, a Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan addresses Complete Streets and Safe Routes to
School policies and programs in addition to addressing connections and access to trails, parks, and
transit for all ages and abilities,

WHEREAS, a public meeting was held on June 3, 2017 to discuss the Bicycle and
Pedestrian Plan and gain useful public input,

WHEREAS, Planning Board support of the Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan can enhance the
City's ability to attract grant funds to implement priority projects.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, by the Planning Board of the City
of Cape May, for the reasons set forth above, that the Board supports the adoption of the Bicycle
and Pedestrian Plan as a part of the City's Master Plan.

" MOVED BY: Dr. Maslow
SECONDED BY: Dr. France

THOSE IN FAVOR: Councilmember Hendricks, Mr. Inderwies, Mr. Jones, Mayor Lear,
Mr, Picard, Mr. Macciocchi, Mr. Shuler, Mr. Bezaire
THOSE OPPOSED: None

THOSE ABSTAINING: None

The foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Cape May City Planning Board
at its regular monthly meeting on June 13, 2017 a i copies of the Minutes of said
meeting.

Tricia Oliver, Board Assistant




